MINUTES OF THE SPRINGDALE PLAN COMMISSION MEETING Nov. 19, 2012  
IN ATTENDANCE: Ellen Bunn, Mike Fagan, Jim Hanson, John Rosenbaum, Jeff Smith and Denise Sullivan. (A quorum is present.)
CALL TO ORDER: by Rosenbaum at 7 p.m. 

NOTICE OF THE MEETING: pursuant to Wisconsin Open Meeting Law was confirmed. The final agenda was posted on 11/15/12 in the three customary locations in the Town of Springdale as required by law. 
MINUTES: MOTION by Smith/Sullivan to approve the minutes of Oc. 22, 2012, as distributed. Motion carried 6-0.
C & E BOLDEN/CTH PD/SEC. 11 & 14/REVISED BUILDING ENVELOPE: MOTION by Fagan/Sullivan to approve the change in the building envelope on the concept plan for Lot 4 for reasons discussed at the Oct. 1, 2012, PC meeting:  

Proposal: Dave and Mandy Potter proposing moving the building envelope for Lot 4 of the Bolden property with the approval of the Boldens. The Potters listed the following concerns regarding the approved building envelope: 1. Rock outcroppings present significant challenges for excavating a basement and setting a foundation. 2. The topography of the building envelope would require extensive grading. 3. The building site should be transferred to preserve natural surroundings and minimize destruction of valuable natural landscape, including rock outcroppings and mature hardwood trees. The proposed new building envelope would be near the intersection of Lots 2, 3 and 4 on a flat, raised area, less visible from Allen Dr. 
Discussion: The area for the approved building envelope, which was in the woods near the edge of an agricultural field, has been decreased due to an increase in the area of Lot 3. Generally speaking, the PC agreed that the approved building envelope may not be practical at this time due to the topography.  By moving the building envelope onto rocky agricultural land at the edge of the woods and preserving the natural resources of the rock outcroppings and mature trees, it would be a trade off, a balancing act, of natural resource preservation. Motion to approve carried 6-0.
PLAN COMMISSION PROCEDURES: 
The next PC meeting will be held on Monday, Jan. 28, 2013, at 7 p.m., with the deadline for submittals as Jan. 14, 2013.  If a site visit is requested, the applicant will be asked to attend the January PC meeting to enable the PC to explain the site visit/concept plan process and answer any questions the applicant may have regarding the town land use plan.  In regards to the meeting time, the PC will strive to hold meetings at 7 p.m. with the understanding that flexibility may be required to accommodate everyone’s schedule. The TB meets at 7 p.m. or 7:30 p.m. depending upon the farming season.   
ADJOURN: MOTION by Fagan/Smith to adjourn. Motion carried 6-0.
Respectfully submitted,                                                                                                         Vicki Anderson, Recording Secretary 

